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MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, February 16, 2012

Rainier Club

810 Fourth Ave., Seattle, WA

Participating: J. Paul Blake, David Broom, Tammy Esteves, Andrew Hokenson, Kacie Luderus, Abel Pacheco, Doreen Swetkis, Mary Van Verst, and Dorian Waller 

Call to Order

Dorian called the meeting to order at 5:47 p.m.

President’s Report

Dorian began the meeting by thanking everyone for participating in person or by phone.  He said that we need to get back on track with planning upcoming events.

Dorian welcomed two new student members, Andrew Hokenson, and Abel Pacheco.  Abel is an MPA student at the Evans School, studying Leadership, Management, and Decision Making.  He is also a Communications Planner for the Seattle Police Foundation.  Andrew is a student of Troy University.  He is in the process of deciding what he will study for a second degree.  He has completed his International Degree.  Dorian asked the two new members to consider their needs and wants as student representatives on the board, and to share that with us at a future time.

Secretary’s Report

Mary asked for approval of minutes from November 17 and January 19, 2011.  There was no meeting in December.  The board offered approval.

In her role as International Affairs Coordinator, Mary also reported that colleagues from the Hyogo Administrative Policy Studies Association (HAPSA) in Japan will be giving a panel presentation on disaster response at ASPA’s national conference in Las Vegas.  We look forward to welcoming them to the conference.

Treasurer’s Report

Dave provided an overview of our treasury, saying there had been little change other than payment for the Internet and a conference call.  There are no outstanding checks.  Our current balance in savings is $3,833.75, and $110 in checking, for a total balance of $3,943.90.

Dorian asked if our current event planning had the potential to bring down our account.  Dave replied, “yes,” and added that the national ASPA office will not bail us out if we go in the red.  We need to be revenue positive or budget neutral.  After conducting our job fairs, we had $14,000 in cash.  We must be choosy of how we select and pay for events.  Membership is also down, which will be reflected in the rebate we receive from the national office in the spring.

Membership Committee

J. Paul reported that he continues to send out welcoming letters to new members.  He has also renewed his request to visit schools to recruit students.  Darcy is trying to meet with the director of the Public Institute at S.U. about setting up a time for J. Paul to meet with students.

J. Paul was recently at a job fair at the U.W.  He noted that a number of Chinese students were interested in learning about ASPA membership.  J. also expressed hope that more members of the Evans School staff would join ASPA members and serve as role models on behalf of ASPA.

The John Jay College in New York City is paying for their MPA students to be ASPA members.  This effort has increased the membership of the NY Chapter from about 200 to 800 members.  J. Paul recalled that Sandra had previously talked about integrating ASPA memberships into the orientation package for Evans School students.

It was noted that perhaps other efforts besides in-person meetings may be needed to boost membership.  J. Paul also mentioned that Ed Prince, the new director of the Commission on African American Affairs, State of Washington, has joined our chapter.  He added that Tammy Pitre, also with the State of Washington, may also join.  Mary thanked J. Paul for his on-going efforts in the area of chapter membership.

Program Committee

Public Service Recognition Event with the Mariners:
Kacie began by providing an update on the proposed event at Safeco Field for “Public Service Recognition Night” with the Mariners.  Darcy has sent an e-mail with a call for nominations, on the S.U. website.  Links need to be formed on other schools’ websites, as well as our chapter’s website.

J. Paul offered further information about the proposal for an awards reception at SafeCo Field prior to the baseball game.  First, however, we need to consider the price of a game ticket.  Under consideration is an $11 ticket, which we could sell for $15 (to earn $4) or a $20 ticket (for $9 back).

Doreen sought clarification that there would be no minimum ticket sales for us.  Indeed, people must go through a website to purchase tickets for our event, and revenue would be for our chapter.

Dave remarked that it would be hard to anticipate that people would pay $15 or $20 for a ticket from us, when the Mariners were offering tickets for as low as $9.  This statement prompted Doreen and others to consider that the $15 tickets would be a more reasonable option for us to offer.

J. Paul said that the Mariners would create a flyer (and a PDF file for our distribution) and website specific to our event.  J. Paul would contact all the organizations that involve public service employees.  He is preparing a letter, based on our decisions, from which they’d go to a site to purchase tickets.  For each 25 tickets sold, the name of the organization will appear on the scoreboard.  In addition, each organization purchasing more than 40 tickets will receive two complementary tickets.

Options for the Reception: J. Paul reported that the least expensive option for us is a box lunch, a $17.70 package.  One idea was to add this cost to a $15 ticket for a cost to a guest of $32.70.  If we could sell 50 of these packages, our cost, up-front, would be $885.  

Discussion ensued toward less expensive award trophies or plaques for the award recipients, as well as other sponsors to cover the reception costs.  Doreen recalled from reading previous board minutes that Sandra had offered the Evans School as a sponsor of the event.  Mary located the statement in a set of minutes from our November meeting, and gave the paper copy of the minutes to Abel, who is planning to meet with Sandra about sponsorship for the event.

Dave suggested that we look into the various labor unions and give recognition to them at the event.

Abel asked if it would be possible to do a raffle.  He offered an example of when people enter the stadium that they could enter to win a free drink.  Doreen replied that such an effort would result in lots of extra work for the chapter members.  J. Paul offered to see if the selling of beer is legal for an organization like ours to raffle.

Toward the end of this discussion about the game, Doreen offered a motion to hold the event of the Public Service Recognition Event with the Mariners on May 9, 2013, at $15 a ticket for the game.  Dave seconded the motion, and it was approved by the board.  

The next discussion was about the proposed pregame awards reception.  It was generally agreed that we could move forward with reception plans if we can garner support from our partner universities and other past sponsors of Chapter events including the career fairs.  Doreen stated that if we have three or four schools commit $250, we’d be okay with our finances.

Abel offered that he would talk with Sandra (he had the minutes from our November meeting, in hand).  At that time of the meeting, the cost had not been discussed, so the $250 request or more would be new information for Abel to share with Sandra.

Doreen will approach The Evergreen State College on this subject of request.

A motion was offered by Dave, and seconded by Doreen, that we move forward to endorse the awards event at Safeco Field, contingent on 3 sponsors or $750 by Feb. 29, 2012.  The board approved this motion.

J. Paul remarked that we would need a mechanism for on-line registration and payment for people to register for the event.  

Civil Discourse: Another program in planning is Steve and Sandra’s Civil Discourse event.  Abel provided feedback via e-mail response to Steve.

New Business

Upcoming Meetings: Doreen asked if the meetings for April 26 and May 24 could be moved to the fourth Thursday of the month.  The Evergreen State College is moving a class schedule toward all third Thursdays as classes for students and professors.  

Certified Public Managers Conference: J. Paul reported that during the National Council Conference Call earlier in the day it was reported that there is interest among Certified Public Managers alumni to become a subset of ASPA.

Also noted: there are about 1,000 registrations for the ASPA National Conference.  With on-site registration, the society is looking at perhaps 1,100-1,200 participants, which could be the highest participant level in many years.

J. Paul also noted that ASPA has re-districted the regions for national representation, based on the census and our own numbers within the organization.  Region V’s geographic territory may be increasing greatly in the next year.

Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will be in-person on Thursday, March 15, 2012 in Tacoma at a place to be determined.

Dorian thanked everyone for joining the call, and thanked Sandra for providing the wonderful location for our meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Mary Van Verst
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